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02/08/2018  11:23:212018/2505/P OBJ MR M TUCKER As the previous unauthorised terrace erected outside of Villa Ronel 46 Birchington Road (since dismantled by 

order of the council) was the cause of much noise, disturbance and oftentimes (because of the illegal sale of 

alcohol) threatening and aggressive behaviour from those customers gathered on the terrace - to grant 

permission for Villa Ronel to build yet another terrace - which I'm concerned would again invite the same 

anti-social behaviour and noise disturbance in what should be a quiet residential street - is wholly 

unacceptable.
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